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The new entrance to Bidwell Junior High School will be the gate opening between the office and library 

where the skate racks are attached to the walls. Signs have been designed and ordered for ease of 

finding re-located main office services 

The main office will be open on Monday, March 23 for business as “usual” in the following new 

locations: 

 

 Attendance, Administration, Office Manager:  classroom 201 

 Counseling with the Registrar and ASB Clerk:  classroom 202 

 The Health Office:     classroom 204 

 Math TLC:      classroom 401 

 English, Science, History TLC:    classrooms 101 and 102 

 

Following is a schedule of construction work: 

March 17 – 20: Move offices to a temporary location 

March 30:  Begin demolition and abatement in vacated main office  

April 22: Begin Gymnasium: re-finish flooring, paint, HVAC, lighting, acoustics 

May 20: Begin Library: abatement, tech lab, book room, circulation desk, projector, 

flooring, shelves. There will be NO access to the library after this date. 

June 1: Begin MPR: abatement, flooring, paint, sound system, student lunch tables, 

lighting, bathrooms, and window coverings 

The MPR, library, and gymnasium will be ready for the start of school on August 17. Work on the main 

office will last 6 to 8 months.  
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